Well, another busy Christmas holiday has come and

gone. We all spent time with family and friendseteht-
ing this sacred holiday and ushering in the NewrYea

Not unlike you, our chorus family welcomed The Vil-
lages audience into our “Virtual Parlor” to celdbrshe
season in

song barber-

shop style
with our
show entitled
“A Family
Christmas.”
Our stage
was framed

e on Y 4 A
mas tre - . S
teeming with presents and a Nativity scene remodis
of the true meaning of Christmas. We tried sonmgthi
different in the staging by creating a theme basmhe

rather than a concert format. And it appears weewe
successful as the response from both audienceremdsc

members gave us ‘thumbs up’.

As expected our headlinerfhe Humdingers, thrilled
the audience with great harmonies, dance stepshand
mor. They are always a crowd pleaser. (See page 6)

By Ron Dudley, Yeoman-at-Large

The Central Florida Chapter, 2012 Installation Nigh
was held at the Laurel Manor Recreation CentemrSat
day, January 14, 2012.

The evening began with out-going Presid&att Haley,
welcoming everyone—theKen Carter led the Pledge
of Allegiance to the flag, and assistant directoon
Barnes energetically led us in singing the National An-
them. Finally, we returned to Ken'’s reading of uflea's
membership in the Chapter Eternal.

lent dinner with a choice of chicken Marsala orffsil
flounder and a drink/drinks of our choice, followbd
carrot cake for desert. After the plates werereleéa the
first of the evening's four chapter quartets,

, comprisingLee ShawcrossT; Wayne Page
L; Joe Burns Br; andBob Wakefield, filling in for
nominal bassDick Gordon.

Pat Haley gave a brief review of our chapter's year

2011 accomplishments. He also named the three chap

ter members that passed last year into the Clizipteal,
(Continued on page 7)



By Elbie Ford

By PresidenBrent Bierma
Plans Ahead

The chapter sent seven officers to LEADAC (formerly Part of my vision is to have in place a
COTS) to be trained in the finer points of runnaghap-

ter. It was held right in Ocala at Ocala West Eh
Methodist Church January 7. Those attending wWere
emy Reynolds John Fleming, Dave Holmberg Jim
Busko, Rich Casanziq Paul Smith, andBrent Bierma.
It was one of five locations throughout the SunsHbis-
trict where this was conducted. | remember thedalgs
in Pioneer District when we had to drive to Lans{lager
moved to Battle Creek) to the only site in therdst

"$ % &

it

The Midwinter is over and the Youth Chorus Festival
results are in. And it's good news for the Sunshin
District! The standings are:

Plateau A: (Under 17) :

75.9%

Plateau AA: (17-22 , 77.3%

Plateau AAA: (22-25) , 83.5%

The ! score would have placed them in the
top 10 in the Big Show in July! They were on qgur
2011 Show at the Savannah Center in March. Con-
gratulations to the boys and their director, AlaxbR.

chorus of men who feel connected and an

integral part of the chorus team. That

may be true for most now, but it's impor-

tant that we do what we can to have all

feel that way. There are several initiatives thay make
our members feel more cohesive as a chorus.

Do you know all the names of members? Good forifjou
you do.

Photo Gallery-l have asked John Fleming to create an
online Photo Gallery. The finished product will gpo
photos into sections, and other headings. Yesntleans
you will need to have your picture taken for thalery

so we have a current image (that high school pivotot
work). And for those who want to see the galldyyt
don’'t have computer access, we will need to makerot
arrangements. For most of us, this will be helgfute
we’re able to place names and faces together. ¢ ks
me if you can be responsible for the photos.

Who Does What ListBy creating a posted list of people
responsible for various duties within our chapsdrcan

see where there might also be places where they can
serve. There are several spots where help is deadd

one of them may be a good fit for yoBaul Smith will

be asked to place this list in the Members Onlyiseof

our website, and it will also be posted at our vie&-
hearsals. If you have input on this list, please e.

Since this newsletter gives me a chance to voicepny-
ion, here’s another idea. When our chorus guysigen
front of an audience, we should all take pride hatwve
do. My suggestion is to return to printing the eanof
each member, by section, to the programs. Let®ach
name up there for all to se¥enue CommitteePat Ha-
ley asked me in spring of 2010 to convene a committee
look into venue options for our showRich Casanziq
Rich Fritch, andKen Carter joined me in analyzing the
option considerations, and we came up with 20 diffe
factors. A summary copy of recommendations to the
board will be posted on the display board for tletn
several practice sessions.

Our seven recommendations are based on spreadsheet
analysis of ticket sales, attendance, costs, ahdewe-

nue. In addition, consideration was given to penémnce
related factors such as warm-up rooms, availabdity
stage curtains, sound and light systems, numberdend
sirability of auditorium seats, ticket handling, nketing,
location, availability, and other factors. Witbkét sales

at our current level, our conclusion is that comitig

with The Savannah Center is recommende@see page 8)



L)
By Bill Davidson

Editor’'s note: Bill isn’t with us anymore

but still lives in our hearts. He turned in
many articles about his barbershop ex-
periences. In his memory, I'll continue
publishing them until | run out.

GOLF ANYONE?
In the early 50's | was playing golf at
Burncliff, which was half way between Hamburg and
Warsaw. | was playing with Bob Arnold and Dave -
Grove of the*+ +, - quartet from Warsaw. Dave
said we should start a District golf tournament asied
me to do it. We decided on the Saturday after L&my 0
as the kids would be in school and few would beara- !
tion. 1told him if he got the golf course, I'drthe event. " #0$

The event was held at Leroy Country Club and weltd
Foursomes. We sent the +, - out first. Their "2 2 § 3 2
tenor, “Squeak” Finch was about to hit his ballnfrthe 2
front of the tee when the pro came over the loushker

asking him to tee up between the markers. He turne
around and asked me to tell the pro it was his reco
shot, which it was. “Squeak” had not played irr d@eyears. () &

Later we were playing a hole on the edge of thessu b 4+ 0
which was lined with 30 skinny popular trees abbt , ,
feet apart. “Squeak” hit a bad hook which wenbtigh % $ % !
the trees without hitting any. There was a claggiound $

and the ball came back through the trees aboutabdsy ) &

further down. We looked and found there wasaagitrack. () % ! $

The event was so successful that even after | méwed )" " - 0%
Florida and spent 20 years around the country immy )
torhome, | was usually in the area where it wasl gl
into the 90's. Larry (the legend) thinks it hasemtly
went out of existence.
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(Continued on page 8)



By Ginger Cullen

The HeartThrobs exists for the purpose of suppgpitire
Heart of Florida Chorus. All spouses, widows, aigt s
nificant others are automatically considered mesber

Since the Heartthrobs met for ‘Coffee and’ on Octo-
berl3th and breakfast on November 17th, we hawe als

had opportunities to ‘connect’ at the Chorus Picimic

October, the Christmas Show in December, and the In

stallation Dinner in January. A few times a yehe t
group likes to get together to socialize and reech@as
we look forward to upcoming Heart of Florida events
With this in mind all HeartThrob members are indite

get together:

Friday, March 23rd will be the next HeartThrob tkfaat
is 8:30 a.m. at Hacienda Country Club on Morse Boul
vard, The Villages.

On Thursday evening, April 26th we will meet in the '

lobby of the North Lake Presbyterian Church angacar
to Perkins for ‘coffee and no calories.’

Ginger Cullen has updated the email and phonefdist
future HeartThrob communications. Please let hewkn
if you will join the group in the future, especialMarch
23rd. She can be reached at 352-391-5106 and alt rgc
len@thevillages.net."

Rusty Pipes Wins Seniors
Quartet Gold

) 1 (JAD) clearly proved that they're only

kidding about the name when they won the Seniors
Quartet Gold Medaht Midwinter Convention in Tuc-
son on Friday, January 20. These guys were defjnit
in fine voice, with great showmanship to boot.

Tenor Dale Fetick, Lead Carl Taylor, Bass Jay Haw-
kins and Baritone Tom Rouse, sdtit See You in My
Dreams"and"Mistakes"to take the lead over Silver
Medalist 1 (ONT). Bronze Medalists
were: 3rd Place% 7 (LOL), 4th Place
8 $ (FWD), and3 " (MAD).

) 1 just formed in August 2011, but some of
the members are no strangers to gold. Jay Hawkitis|a
Dale Fetick together won a Quartet Gold Medal with
9: in 1995, and Carl Taylor won a previous Se
iors Gold with in 2003.
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Editor’'s note: We sing this song as part of theo¥pel
Medley.”
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Submitted by Brent Bierma

6 is pictured with the host for the Key Club
in Tavares, where they met the high school club
leaders from high schools in that Kiwanis District.
There were about 75 in the group, and part of the
presentation was introducing them to Barbershop,
and the host showed them how we could be the en-  _.« " D G :
tertainment at one of their fund-raisers. It seg@me / % % 8 # 6
they were mostly enthused about the possibilities. G
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The *0 went to Umatilla to do
a show for the Key Club, December™6l could not
go and have few of the details but | understantinbt
a good representation of the chorus wasn't thdite

6 , with Don Barnes stepping in for Ken Wan- show was great but would have been better with more
tuck at Cottom Farms. they sang outdoors for those wait- guys. I'm not the person to be scolding you, sihge
ing to take a hayride, and some of the proceeds went for wasn't there either but we need to make an exfaatef
Project Legacy (helping to support Boys & Girls Clubs in to show our audiences what we rally look and stkmd

Lady Lake and Wildwood).
Dave Kirkpatrick informed me that we raised ja

Editor's note: Attention quartets! Send me your action $3,500 profit for the Key Club. They were thrilled
and photos of the month so | can publish it! ’ '




From page 1)

Another first this year was the participation ofidgnts
from The Villages Charter Middle Schoolunder the
direction Joanna Bauernfeind, choral instructory- pe
formed a two-part harmony seasonal song and joirsed
in two chorus numbers as guest carolers.

"[#32
5 #2 " " #

3 #2 %,/

Three chapter quartets, 6 , and
, added their individual styles to the en-

tertainment and help fill out a well rounded choeffert.
Many thanks to them and the chorus as a wholentor t
preparation and dedication to perform making thigws
possible. At the top of our thank you list is d@irector,
Scotty and Assistant Director, Don for guiding kisotigh
the musical numbers as well as assisting in thedutizs

to allow a smooth flow of our performance. Anddetot
forget all those members who contributed with prapd
worked as stage crew. This could not go on without
these behind-the-scenes efforts.

<, #21

#32 .
# 2. #

Our Afterglow had an update this year with a neteca
“Honey Baked Harhand BYOB which helped to control
our costs to the attendees. The members respavitied
increased participation. A repeat performance been
encouraged.

The fruits of all these efforts allowed us to reprithe
basics of this show at Umatilla for the Key Clubniid-
December. Again we received many favorable resmonse
that will likely yield a return engagement in 201#ur-
thermore, leaders of other groups in the area who a
tended this show were looking for possible futuoek
ings. This can lead to increased revenue for bapter
and make us a stronger body.

Thanks to all those made these successes possibleea
look forward to an even more exciting year in 2012.



(From page 1) :

John Burnett, Lloyd Cole, andBill Davidson. (Editor's
note Our hearts and thoughts are with Ann Burnett and
June Cole). Pat also took a moment to point osifirti:
portance of participating in thresident’'s Counciand
the Ambassador of Songrograms. He concluded his
review by thanking all who participated and conitéd

to making 2012 a great year.

Quartet number three, , comprisingloe
Pfiefer, T; Rich Casanziq L; Don Barnes Bs; andJim
Castanien,Bs; gave us a delightful earful

The Sunshine District Executive VBhannon Elswick
was introduced and the2012 board was called forward
David Holmberg, Wayne Page and Scott Werner,
Board Members at Largddarold Lathom, Treasurer;
Jim Busko, SecretaryRich Casanzio,Music and Per-
formance VP;John Fleming, Membership VP;Paul
Smith, Media and Public Relations VBgremy Rey-
nolds, Program VP;Pat Haley, Immediate Past Presi-

o This was followed closely by the evening’s finalagiet
After Pat was done, we moved to the evening’s stcon > , comprisingJerry LaDue, T: Dave

quartet, the 6 , comprisingJeremy Reynolds .y natrick | L: Dick Fischer, Bs; andJerry Weisenre-
T’. Andy Papineay L; Ken Wantuck, Ba, andBrgnt der, Bs, who rendered the beautiful “Shenandbah.
Bierma, Bs, who revealed to us that state of mind de-
tailed in the lyric, “The Villages Senior Citizerdugs, a Director Scott Werner with his wife Linda, and Assistant
novel effortwith a dynamic SP appreciated by all. Director Don Barneswith his wife Debbie were presented

] with checks and flowers in appreciation for their accommo-
The AWARDS -The Music Team Awargresented by  gations and energy expended on our behalf this past year.
Rich Casanzig VP Music and Performance, went to

Don Barnesfor promoting our hobby through his direc-
torial efforts at the Leadership Academy’s Mastéass;
our Christmas show, and the Villages Middle School
Christmas program.

The Outstanding Service Awargdeesented by Pat Haley,
went to the outgoing Immediate Past Presid®#ye
Kirkpatrick; outgoing Board Members at Large, Rich-
ard Fritch, andlim Gehrlein; as well as outgoing PVP,
Dick Gordon; and MVPFrank Pagliarulo, in apprecia-
tion for their outstandingeffort and contribution to the
good of the chapter.

TheDon Himmelman Memorial Founder’s Awardpre-
sented by chapter foundeksen Carter, Wayne Page
and Scott Werner, went to the upfront leaders of the
Singing Valentines programRich Cosanziq Dave
Holmberg, Reed JohnsonJohn Kirk, and by exten-
sion, all the @n-Do chapter members who managed to
Sing and Sell our Singing Valentines program, there
producing a $4400 revenue for the chapter’s coffgie
could almost hear thRev Don Hwaxing on the subject
somewhere in the overtones.)

(Continued on page $)




(From page 7) (From page 3)
Brent Bierma spoke and said that his theme for 2012 : :
will be Increased AwarenessHe also mentioned that he % $ % !
is working up a deal for (four) chapter shows imjooc- $
tion with the Umatilla Kiwanis Key Club, plus, many () &
other things. () % ! $
, % -+
In any BHS chapter, the BOTY (pronounced bow-tie) % B Cc$ /
award is the big one. This award goes to a guyseho ! 1 %
stuff wasprimo to the chapter’'s success. Presented by " % |
last year's BOTYElbie Ford, our chapter’'s 2011 BOTY $ %
is EImo Wagner. He is a worthy recipient, seeing to it / $
that each member gets his music (paper copies ra@d p 4 & %
tice CD’s). This job extends to working with thepy- % % S 0 "
right constraints, generating the CDs, tracking diwd L1 g
tributing the media to each member, maintaining the(y " o %
guest books, etc. | can see all this without easking g
him about it, as can we all. Without it, we'd haweego " 41 & ] ™
back to wood-shedding in the back of the barbershop _+$

And so, the Central Florida Chapter's 2012 Instalfa — & .

came to an end. Scotty had members and guests circ- 2 Tt J. %
the room—a chorus in the round if you will, and alée
sang “It Is Well With My Soul How good is that?

= 5 (From page 4) 5
'Y % 7?76 " A $@ 7

(From page 2) 1 P F ,7%% "%
If ticket sales decline substantially, then thesieep ap- $
proaches will be considered. This Venue Search-Com
mittee has concluded its work for now, but can dxn-
vened as the need arises. As you will be awRieh
Fritch is exploring multiple sing-out opportunities fas,u _
Rich CasanzioandKen Carter have pursued catering '
alternatives and Afterglow savings (ticket prices Af-
terglow went from $15 down to $10 this year). Kes
also worked with Rich as Music Committee Chair to-p
sue lower fee singing guests for our shows. @ 7 9 $@

! ! J %
?76 "% $@ !
" /' B 5
D C,
B

My thanks to Rich, Ken, and Rich for helping mehwit | : % D " I $
this work, accomplished in a short time period. K %/ $ $




In going through the papers that Bill Davidson had given me some time ago for the newsletter, | came across
photocopy of the letter that was sent out by O.C. Cash and Rupert Hall. It was to be the start of the Society
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Mosquitoes catch a buzz after at-
tacking you.

You fall off the floor.

Roseanne looks good.

You don't recognize your wife

unless seen through bottom of glass.
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Q. What's the definition of a minor
second?
A. Two leads singing in unison.

Q. Why did the chicken cross the
road?

A. To get away from the baritone sec-
tional recital.

Q. How do you make a chain saw
sound like a bass singer?
A. Add vibrato.

Q. What do you call someone who
hangs around with musicians?
A. A tenor.

Q. What did the baritone get on his
1.Q. test?
A. Drool.

Q. How do you know if a tenor is at
your front door?
A. He doesn’t know when to come in.

Tom: "Hey, Buddy. How late do the
baritones sing?"

Buddy: "Oh, about a half beat behind
the chorus.”

Q. Why is a lead like a Scud missile?
A. Both are offensive and inaccurate.

Don’t be offended, guys it's all in fun!



The 2011 Heart of Florida Leadership Team

The Heartbeat Staff

President:
Brent Bierma
352-750-2272

brentsings@embargmail.com

Executive V. P.
Fran Donohoe
352-726-6409

franairways@tampabay.rr.com

Immediate Past President:
Pat Haley
352-753-3351

phaleybbs@comcast.net

V. P. Program:
Jeremy Reynolds
352-751-4845
bbs10r@earthlink.net

Board Member-At-Large

(1 Year):

Ken Carter

352-259-3574
kekmcarter@embargmail.com

Board Member-At-Large
(1 Year)

David Holmberg
352-259-2209
humbug486@embargmail.com

Board Member-At-Large
(1 Year)

Scott Werner
352-259-2572

lovebbshp@aol.com

Senior Editor:

Elbie Ford
352-484-1216
elbieham@hotmail.com

Reporter:

Larry Robinson
352-357-7328
larry4lead@comcast.com

Snow Bird Reporter:
Ron Dudley
603-569-1314
wilronfla@yahoo.com

Board Member-At-Large

(1 Year)

Wayne Page

352-750-6980
tweettweet@embargmail.co

Arti

cles with no byline are writte

by the editor. Clip art courtesy
Barbershop Harmony Society

the

V. P. Media and PR

HOF Director Team

Paul Smith
352-561-1902

paulsmith@bluefoxsolutions.com

V. P. Membership:
John Fleming
352-430-1445

john@w3qggqi.net

V.P. Music and Performance
Richard Casanzio
352-350-2869
ricasanzio2@aol.com

Secretary:

Jim Busko

352-409-2462
jimbuskco2003@yahoo.com

Front Line Director and
Lead Section Leader:

Scott Werner
352-259-2572

lovebbshp@aol.com
Assistant Director and
Baritone Section Leader:
Don Barnes
352-259-8634
dode@thevillages.net

Craft Coordinator:
Bob Thames
352-315-1238
bthames@cfl.rr.com

Treasurer:
Harold Lathom
352-350-2115

haroldlathom@yahoo.com

Additional Section Leaders, | tor:
Joe Pfiefer, 352-751-2415—Tenor;

Pat Haley, 352-753-3351—Bass

Deadline

Deadlinefor articles submitted fo

pu

blication in the Heartbeat shal

be the20th of the month.
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The Heartbeat—January 2012

Elbert Ford
1520 152nd Place
Ocala FL 34473
Phone 352-484-1216
Email: elbieham@hotmail.com
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